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                                        Newton Parks & Recreation Commission 
Meeting Minutes 

City Hall, Room 209, 7:00pm 
November 19, 2012 

 
 

Attending:  Arthur Magni, Chairman, Richard Tucker, Vice-Chairman, Bob DeRubeis, Commissioner, Fran 
Rice, Walter Bernheimer, Peter Johnson, Don Fishman, Peter Kastner, Jack Neville, Robin McLaughlin, 
Secretary 

Meeting called to order at 7:01pm 

1.  Meeting Minutes – October 15, 2012 – accepted 8-0  
 

2. Commissioner’s Reports on Programs, Forestry and Maintenance 

 Hurricane Sandy:  
o The department received 975 phone calls 
o 50 trees fell on homes 
o 182 streets were blocked 
o Urban Forestry Director Marc Welch and the new tree crew did a great job 
o Northern Tree, the City’s tree contractor provided great response 
o NSTAR continues to be an issue- NSTAR did not show up in Newton until three days 

after the storm 
o There are two piles of debris.  One at Rumford Ave and one at Eliot St DPW yard.  

 The Indoor Farmers Market began November 13 at the Hyde Community Center on Lincoln 
St.  The market will be held every Tuesday, 1:30 pm- 6:00pm through June 18, 2013. There 
were some concerns from the local merchants, the issues are being addressed. 

 The Craft Fair was a success over the past weekend 

 Camp Scholarship year-end report- (attached).  Mr. Bernheimer asked how this report 
compares to last year’s report.  Commissioner DeRubeis commented the report is similar 
to last year and the department is anticipating additional requests next year because NCSC 
has closed. 

 Currently Recreation Manager Stephanie Lapham is working on the current playground 
projects; Underwood School, Emerson Community Center, Newton Highlands and Burr 
School. 

 The Waban Hill Reservoir is being offered to Newton for possible use by the MWRA.   

 Coming up:  December Vacation Camp, Camp Fair on January 27 at NNHS, Skiing & 
Snowboarding registration 

 Commissioner DeRubeis congratulated Mr. Fishman for receiving the Phi Beta Kappa award 
from Boston College.  The award is given to an outstanding teacher who has positively 
influenced the BC experience.  
 

3. Crystal Lake Kiosk- Schuyler Larrabee, Crystal Lake Working Group 

 Commissioner DeRubeis commented the Crystal Lake Working Group has had a very 
successful beginning.  Action items move forward quickly.  There are different interest 
groups represented but all agree the water quality of the lake is the priority. Signs have 
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been posted to identify watershed areas and some of the sewers have been marked.  One 
of the recommendations from the group is to install a kiosk at the lake to provide 
information to the public.  

 Mr. Larrabee presented a drawing of the proposed kiosk (attached).  The kiosk would be 4 
sided, made of artificial lumber with a standing seam metal roof.  

 Mr. Kastner asked who would incur the cost.  Commissioner DeRubeis commented he has 
spoken with the Inspectional Services department and they do not need to be involved. 
The P & R Department would cover part or all of the cost with the swim lesson revolving 
account funds, depending on the price of the kiosk. 

 Commissioner DeRubeis commented he received an e-mail from Mr. Stern asking who 
would monitor the kiosk and the material posted to the kiosk.  The P & R Department 
would monitor the kiosk. 

 Mr. Kastner asked why the information cannot be posted in the bath house. Commissioner 
DeRubeis stated the bath house is not open year round. 

 Chairman Magni asked who would maintain the kiosk.  Commissioner DeRubeis stated the 
P & R Department will handle the maintenance.  

 
Mr. Tucker made the motion to approve the proposal to a public hearing.  Mr. Bernheimer 
seconded the motion.  Motion approved 8-0. 
 

 Chairman Magni stated the public hearing for the Crystal Lake kiosk will be held at the 
January 28, 2013 Commission meeting.  
 

4. Relay For Life-1st Meeting –Informational, Sharon Stout 

 The American Cancer Society would like to formally request the use of Forte Park in 
Newton for its annual Relay for Life event, taking place on Saturday and Sunday June  1st & 
2nd 2013. The request is for use of the entire park beginning at 11:00 am on June 1st ending 
at 10:00 am on June 2nd. The event itself will run from 6:00 pm to 6:00 am. 

 Commissioner DeRubeis commented this is a terrific event and the department has never 
received any complaints about the event.  

 
Mr. Johnson made the motion to approve the proposal for a public hearing.  Mr. Kastner seconded 
the motion.  Motion passed 8-0. 
 

 Chairman Magni stated the public hearing will be held at the December 17, 2012 
Commission meeting.  

 
5. CPC Appointment 

 Mr. Bernheimer stated he has been a member of the Community Preservation Committee 
(CPC), as a representative of the P & R Commission, and his term has expired.  This is a 
worthwhile committee; there is approximately $3million/year to spend on historic 
preservation, open space, and affordable housing.  The Commission needs to appoint a 
member to the committee.   

 Mr. Kastner asked what is involved in being a member to the CPC.  Mr. Bernheimer stated 
the meetings are once/month, occasionally there are special meetings.  There are 
materials to read prior to the meetings.  Mr. Bernheimer stated he has enjoyed being on 
the CPC.  The CPC actually gets things done.  
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 Mr. Fishman volunteered to take the position on the CPC representing the P & R 
Commission. 

 
6. Outdoor Ice Skating Rules & Regulations-  

 Commissioner DeRubeis presented the Outdoor Ice Skating Rules & Regulations for the 
2012-2013 seasons (attached).  There are no changes from last year.  

 Commissioner DeRubeis commented the water chestnuts along the Charles River, near the 
Auburndale Cove are growing out of control.  The State must make a push to get the water 
chestnuts under control and then the City could maintain the area.  

 Several of the villages have sponsored outdoor ice skating rinks; Newton Centre, Newton 
Highlands, Lower Falls and Newtonville.  

Mr. Bernheimer made the motion to accept the 2012-2013 outdoor ice skating rules as presented.  
Mr. Johnson seconded the motion.  Motion passed 8-0. 

 
7. New Business 

 No New business 
 

 
Meeting Adjourned 7:59pm 
Respectfully submitted,  

Robin McLaughlin 
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